A Brief History of Women’s Ministries

Work in the 1800s

While it is true that Women’s Ministries did not become a full department of the General Conference until 1995, the Seventh-day Adventist Church has long recognized the importance of ministering to women, even as far back as the 1800s. Women’s Ministries began in 1898 when Mrs. Sarepta Myrenda Irish Henry, in correspondence with Ellen G. White, outlined “women’s ministries.” She was granted a ministerial license from the General Conference and became the first Women’s Ministries Director for the General Conference.

Work in the 1900s

In written form, Women’s Ministries activities were not recorded from 1900–1970. This period has been called “the silent years.” The first commission to study the role of women in the church was formed in September 1973 and met at Camp Mohaven in Ohio.

In 1990, 35 women, representing various groups, met in Pennsylvania to ask the church to appoint a full-time director of Women’s Ministries at all levels. These directors would identify, assess, and develop strategies to meet women’s needs; generate and disseminate accurate information concerning the role of women in the church; sponsor retreats for the purpose of spiritual nourishment; and direct activities to educate women regarding church governance and policies. At the GC level, this person would be a Field Secretary. At all levels, this position would be fully funded, with a travel budget and a budget to cover research, publications, translations, materials, and meetings.

Emergence of the Department

The General Conference session in Utrecht marked a watershed for Women’s Ministries. In July 1995, the session voted full department status to Women’s Ministries. Rose Otis was elected Women’s Ministries Director of the General Conference. 

Today, Women’s Ministries has become a worldwide ministry with every division in the world field. Each division has a director who oversees the work of spiritual nurturing, mentoring and training for women.
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